
PROCEEDINGS: Hancock Co.
HANCOCK COUNTY

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
March 30, 2020

Garner, Iowa
	 The Hancock County, Iowa, Board of 
Supervisors met in adjourned session 
on the above captioned date pursuant to 
adjournment with Supervisors Florence 
(Sis) Greiman and Gary Rayhons pres-
ent. Supervisors Jerry J. Tlach present 
via GoToMeeting. Absent: none.
	 The minutes of March 26, 2020 meet-
ing were read and approved.
	 On motion by Supervisor Tlach, sec-
onded by Supervisor Rayhons, and car-
ried unanimously, the Board gave approv-
al to the following: Approved the quote 
from Coloff Digital, Forest City, for rede-
sign of the Hancock County website in 
the amount of $7,450. Hiring of Matthew 
Rossmiller, Conservation Aide, effective 
May 11, 2020 at $11.25 per hour. Second-
ary roads fund will pay the entire invoice 
for Schleusner Dirt Works in the amount 
of $980 for work under 210th Street.
	 On motion by Supervisor Rayhons, 
seconded by Supervisor Tlach, and car-
ried unanimously, the Board gave approv-
al to the following: Appointment of Todd 
Young, Garner, to the Hancock County 
Conservation Board to fill the remain-
ing term for the term ending December 

31, 2022. Signed Business Associates 
Agreement with Avesis/Fidelity Security 
Life Insurance Company. Allowance and 
disallowance of family farm credit applica-
tions.
	 On a joint teleconference with Cer-
ro Gordo County Board of Supervisors, 
Casey Callanan, Tim Latham, and Chris 
Watts, Absent: none; and Hancock Coun-
ty Board of Supervisors, Florence Sis 
Greiman and Gary Rayhons present, 
Jerry J. Tlach present via GoToMeeting, 
motion by Supervisor Tlach, seconded by 
Supervisor Callanan and carried unan-
imously, the Joint Board gave approval 
to the following: Awarded the project for 
Joint Drainage District no. 13-128 to A1 
Excavating & Drainage, Inc., Joice, Iowa, 
in the amount of $448,399.00 as the best 
and lowest of four bids received.
	 No further business to come before the 
Board, motion made to adjourn at 1:15 
p.m. by Supervisor Rayhons and carried. 
All Supervisors present voting, “Aye,” 
session to adjourn and will meet again on 
April 1, 2020.
	 ATTEST:
	 Michelle K. Eisenman, Auditor
	 Florence Sis Greiman, Chair
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